[image: image1.emf]








[image: image2.png]



Tel:  978-937-7639

Fax:  978-446-0942
School Site Council Meeting (via Zoom)
Wednesday, April 28, 2021
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

Agenda
School Site Council Meeting
Time: April 28, 2021 03:30 PM Eastern Time 
1. Welcome members and public participants 

In Attendance 04/28/2021:
· Wendy Crocker-Roberge – Co-Chair

· Christine Bell- Co-Chair/Parent Representative

· Rebecca Starcevic – Parent Representative

· Conor Baldwin- Parent Representative

· Mary Wood – Teacher Representative

· Eric Kolifrath – Teacher Representative

· Tracy Blanchard – Teacher Representative

· Joy Sorota – Clerical Union

· Amy St Arnaud- Parent/Public Participant
2. Budget & HR: 
a. FY 22 Budget Feedback
b. FY 21 Total



$59,848

c. Professional Development 
$13,000 total
$ 6341.25 remaining 
d. Technology & General 

Spent down
e. Student Activities

$ 23,250.69
Current Balance as of 2/1/21
i. Sporcle Trivia- April postponed due to low participation; rebooked for grade 8 June 11
ii. Kona Ice for Gr. 8 Field Day
Discussion on the use of the student activities money used to fund some of the 8th grade activities, including lawn signs of the 8th graders, field day expenses, Sporkle trivia event ,a special breakfast and any other graduation expenses.  Money raised from O’Connor picture day will be deposited back into the student activity fund.
f. Open Positions for SY ‘21-‘22: 
i. Preschool Para (LTS) 
ii. 1:1 Para, Grade 5 (LTS)
iii. 1:1 Para, CSA K-4 (2 positions)

iv. ELL K-4 Teacher (parent participant needed)
v. CSA 2-4 Teacher 

vi. Tutors (five 18-hour positions ’21-‘22)
Most of the para positions are filled but waiting on the testing center to open up, so the LTS paras can take the test and become permanent.  Just a logistic issue for the hiring process.  We do have openings for 2 1:1 paras for the next school year that are still open.

The interview team has hired Alexis  Perna for the CSA 2-4 position, and setting up interviews for the ELL open position.

3. School Improvement Planning
a. QIP & Budget Submitted & Approved
 Wendy thanked the SSC for their input and support of the Pyne Arts QIP and budget for next year.

b. PD plan for Acera initiated
c. Proposal for Culturally Responsive Teaching PD

Money has been set aside ($7,000.00) to fund this initiative, Wendy has reached out to a number of vendors  and waiting on one more quote. Two of the quotes were way over the budget we have available at this time. She will update the SSC at the next meeting.

4. Professional Development/School Funds:
a. Extended Learning Time (ASOS) grant adjustments- Session 2 cancelled/ summer focus.
All schools in the LPS district will be running a summer program.  The Pyne will be running a very robust enrichment program for students in Grades 1-8 along with an academic recovery program for students in Grades 5-8.
Erin Hebert will be the coordinator for the 4 week program that will run for the month of July.  All students will receive breakfast and lunch and be provided transportation to and from the program, which will run from 8:40 to 12:10.

b. STEAM Team/Tech Integration Study Groups- April 5 cancelled due to reopening/ Next session 5/3

c. 5/12 PD will include a focus on SEL
d. Plan for Acera ’21-‘22

More updates at the next meeting.

5. Progress Monitoring:

a. iReady- window open through the end of the year
b. Raz Kids benchmark reading assessment for elementary

c. ACCESS testing completed in March
Testing has been a challenge this year but we have been able to complete all the benchmark testing either remotely or in person.  Only 4 students did not complete the ACCESS test that was administered in person, parents opted out.
d. MCAS Updates
MCAS testing will be happening in person and remotely for those students staying remote.  The Pyne will not be changing the daily schedule as each grade level 3-8 will take one test in ELA and one test in MATH. Because of the remote students more adults will be needed to take small groups. We will comply with all the regulations and will try our best to make the process as simple as possible for staff and students. 
e. MCAS ALT deadline extended until 5/10
Deadline moved to May 20 for MCAS ALT

6. Facilities/Safety
a. Fire drill 4/15; need to purchase fireproof curtains for classrooms (no spray); ceiling tiles missing

Report on our first fire drill of the school year, we are required to have fire retardant curtains and can no longer just spray them with the fire retardant spray; they must have a certificate to prove they are fire retardant.  Estimate cost to replace all curtains is around $1800.00. Curtains are used in the door panels for safety if we were to have an intruder in the building.

b. Pooled Testing Weekly
It was reported that moving forward, Principals and Assistant Principals are responsible to oversee the pool testing, we have a high percentage of our students and staff being pool tested every week.  With more students in the building we know the numbers will go up, as of today we have 23 pools of8-10 students in each pool.
c. Summer repairs- Painting front overhang, window repair in stairwell
d. HVAC- need to address overheating and A/C for summer programming
e. Waiting on roof in elementary wing
Our biggest need for facility safety is the elementary roof on the back side, tiles are constantly being replaced so as to not become moldy from being wet.  DPW has patched it but there still is a major problem, we are slated for what we believe is 2 years from now to get a new roof.  Conor Baldwin will look into this and report back at the next meeting if there are other avenues we can take as a school site council to speed the process.

f. Gym Floor

This week we had a company come to get the city a quote on installing a new gym floor, the floor that was installed when the school was new may have mercury in it.  Reports that our floor may be replaced by a wooden gym floor. There is no health concerns at this point.
7. Public Participation \
Parent- Mrs. St. Arnaud reported she has been in contact with the Lowell DPW about the trash dumping that has been happening in the parking lots that are adjacent to the Pyne , that parents and staff park in.  She reports that the DPW has been very receptive to her phone calls but suggested to her that she brings the issue up at the next  School Site Council meeting.

She also thanked the staff for the transition for students from remote to in-person and for everything the Pyne staff have done to make the impossible – possible this last  year.

Question was asked about the PTO , hopes for next school year 2021-2022 to get the PTO back on track, all events were put on hold for this past school year with the uncertainty of everything. Looking to recruit new parents as we start to open up in the fall.
Focus of the rest of the year: To share our thoughts on what we have to be thankful for !!
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